
 

   

 

August 13, 2024 

 

Dear Tribal Leaders: 

 

On behalf of the Secretary, you are cordially invited by the U.S. Department of Agriculture 

(USDA) to participate in a Consultation and Listening Session on USDA’s Water-Saving 

Commodities program.  

This new one-time program, funded by the Commodity Credit Corporation (CCC), aims to 

support commodity production while incentivizing a reduction in consumptive water use in 

water-stressed regions.  USDA will enter into agreements with irrigation districts or water 

users, who will then enter into agreements with producers to reduce consumptive water use 

on their farm. USDA is not being prescriptive in the strategies that need to be adopted to 

achieve these goals, and we’ll work closely with selected partners to identify innovative and 

regionally appropriate solutions.  

 

More information is available through the press release at https://www.usda.gov/media/press-

releases/2024/08/01/biden-harris-administration-invests-400-million-address-drought.  

 

For the consultation and listening sessions, USDA will ask for your input on how to distribute 

funding quickly and equitably for Tribal projects in Western States. USDA developed ranking 

criteria based on an adaptability index, drought, and irrigation intensity to make the 

preliminary selections of irrigation districts. For the Tribal set aside, USDA is seeking input 

on the proposed criteria that will be used to determine recipients.  

USDA’s goal is to award this funding expediently. We hope to offer another consultation and 

listening session at a later date to talk about western water needs and USDA programs more 

broadly. We look forward to your input on this specific program as well as other topics in this 

series of conversation.  

The consultation will occur from 1:00-3:00pm Eastern Time. The consultation and listening 

sessions will take place virtually on August 26, 2024, from 1:00 – 3:00 pm Eastern time. 

The links to register is listed below.  

1. Monday August 26, 2024:  Drought Mitigation – Click to register 

Questions and Updated Information. Updated information will be posted on the OTR 

website at: OTR Tribal Consultation website. Any questions on logistics for this engagement 

session can be directed to Tribal.Relations@usda.gov. 

 

This will be a formal Tribal consultation. Tribal leaders and proxies will have the floor in a 

nation-to-nation consultation. Tribal leaders may formally designate proxies to attend and 

speak on their behalf, and/or may call on subject matter experts to speak on their behalf 

during the consultation. Proxies may submit their proxy forms, which are enclosed with 

this letter to tribal.relations@usda.gov. 
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Thank you for your time and consideration of this consultation invitation. We look forward 

to this discussion. 

 

 

 

Betsy Rakola 

Acting Director, Office of Tribal Relations 

U.S. Department of Agriculture 

 

Attachments (1): 

Proxy Letter Template 




